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HAPPY NEW YEAR!  

A very warm welcome to you all. We hope you had a lovely Christmas and managed to get some rest!  

What a busy couple of terms it has been.  We have hosted ten festivals, one Young Officials course, 

six CPD opportunities and supported the Young Ambassador training and PLT Conference. In total 

1,357 children have taken part in the events and we are only a third of the way through the year!  We 

consider it a privilege to be able to provide so many active opportunities for the local schools and long 

may it continue!   

The term kicked off with the PLT meeting which enabled us to welcome our new PLTs.  We hope you 

have settled in to your new roles and are enjoying experiencing some of what is on offer for the first 

time. The first Mid Wilts Sports Partnership PE Conference and Young Ambassador Training Course, 

organised by Paul Wickens (School Games Organiser), was an opportunity for PLTs from different 

areas to network and pupils in Years 5 and 6 to attend the first part of their Young Ambassador training 

for their Bronze Award which was supported by some of the most experienced Sport Ambassadors 

from the three Chippenham Secondary Schools.  The training was enjoyed by all those involved and 

inspired the children to go back in to their schools and start planning what they could do. 

The Young Official Course in October, which enabled selected children to learn 

the basics of officiating in either football or netball, was as popular as ever. 

Linked to this course, the netball officials were able to make use of their newly 

learnt skills by officiating at the 1.5 netball festival which took place at Sheldon 

School straight after.  The event was a real success particularly as it involved 

so many children who do not usually get the chance to compete for their school. 

Many other events have taken place this term, including New Age Kurling 

specifically for SEND children, a Duathlon and Cycling Festival for Reception 

and Year 1, multi-skills festivals and a Footy for Fun Festival for Year 2 children.  

The highlight however was the annual Christmas Cross-country which involved 

over five hundred children and many support staff. Everyone had a great time 

and agreed it was a brilliant way to finish a busy term.  Many thanks to all those 

who supported the event and made it another huge success.   

Selina, Jessica and Helen 



 

 

 

PLT MEETING 

On Friday 21st September, the Chippenham Sports Partnership met for the first time for the PLT 

meeting at Abbeyfield School.  PLTs were welcomed with a hot drink and a bacon or egg roll, a copy 

of the latest newsletter and the new and improved Handbook (with event index!).  We welcomed 

several new PLTs including Amy Readman from Ivy Lane and Chloe Rhodes from By Brook Valley.  

We also welcomed Richard Hearn who is now also the PLT for Langley Fitzurse Primary School.  

The meeting started with an outline of the year ahead and a summary of the new events which have 

been added to the programme, many of which were because of the feedback given at the end of last 

year.  These events include a 1.5 netball festival, a duathlon and cycling festival, a New Age Kurling 

Festival, a Footy for Fun Festival and a gymnastics festival.  Most of these new events are aimed at 

all abilities and ages and target children who do not normally get the chance to compete for their 

school.  These opportunities are vital in developing their confidence and self-esteem as well as 

allowing them to develop their skills and meet children from other schools.  

There were a number of visiting speakers including Melanie 

Vickory from Badminton England who ran through the Racket 

Pack programme and outlined teacher training opportunities and 

equipment packs available to purchase.  

 

Iain Walker from Phoenix Sporting Equipment talked through 

the variety of equipment they sell and demonstrated the 

inflatable goals and how quick they are to put up and take 

down.  PLTs were given a full price list and were told about 

additional discounts particularly for group purchases.  Many 

thanks to Michael Pearce who volunteered/was forced to help with the demonstration! 

Paul Wickens, School Games Organiser, ran through a list 

of Open Cluster events, play-offs and Level 3 events.  It 

was also an opportunity for him to outline the upcoming Mid 

Wilts Sports Partnership Conference and Young 

Ambassador training course which took 

place on Wednesday 3rd October at The 

Neeld in Chippenham.  He also outlined 

two cultural competitions including a School Choir Competition and a Photography 

competition which are open to all Primary Schools to enter. 

Finally, Natalie Hull from Redland Primary School talked through the Healthy 

Heroes Programme being introduced by Up and Under Sports and is currently 

running at Redland Primary School.  This is a health and 

well-being programme for years 5 and 6 children to help 

empower them with the knowledge they need to be able to 

make positive lifestyle choices.   

After a short break, Naomi Battley from Naomi Battley Dance led PLTs through 

a rousing session of dance outlining choreographic devices and processes.  

Everyone involved thoroughly enjoyed the session and left buzzing with ideas 

ready for the dance festival later in the year.   



 

 

On Monday 17th September, real leaders tutor training, led by Sarah 

Moon from Create Development, took 

place at Monkton Park Primary School. 

real leaders enables schools to deliver 

leadership programmes in school that 

support the development of leadership 

fundamentals in a fun and engaging 

way, through simple and clear learning journeys.  PLTs were invited to 

attend the course on Monday 26th November at Abbeyfield School. It 

was well attended and feedback from the course was fantastic.  

The programme: 

• Supports both teachers and pupils in Year 5/6 to understand what great leadership looks, 

sounds and feels like. 

• Gives teachers the tools to support the development of leadership fundamentals in pupils. 

• Provides pupils with opportunities to lead and deliver small events and competitions. 

• Empowers teachers and pupils to deliver high quality, healthy competition through a focus on 

Personal Best. 

• Provides a template programme, resources and a menu of ideas to include, challenge and 

support young leaders in and through appropriate roles. 

• Provides schools with insight deployment and further development of whole school leadership 

roles. 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Monday 15th October, Sarah Moon from Create 

Development ran a real PE refresher and new starters 

workshop introducing the latest resources available 

from real PE and Create Development. The course 

took place at Abbeyfield School.  It was a chance to 

showcase the new jasmine resources and try out 

some of the fantastic activities and ideas it involves. 

For more information on any of the real PE resources, 

contact Sarah Moon - sm@createdevelopment.co.uk 

 

mailto:sm@createdevelopment.co.uk


 

 

The Mid Wilts Sports Partnership PE Conference and Young Ambassador Training 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday 3rd October the first Mid Wilts Sports Partnership PE Conference and Young 

Ambassador Training took place at The Neeld in Chippenham.  This was organised by Paul Wickens, 

School Games Organiser with the support from the Chippenham Sport Partnership.  The morning 

consisted of presentations from visiting speakers for the PLTs and Young Ambassador Bronze Award 

Training for the pupils. 

Paul Wickens talked through the School Games and the High-Quality Principles of Competition, 

outlining the importance of making sure that all competitive events are safe, encourage maximum 

participation, are inclusive, promote learning and ensure children experience enjoyment and success.  

Other speakers included Chris Claws, Regional Development Manager from the Youth Sports Trust, 

Dan Moody, Development Coach from the Youth Sport Trust and Rik Grover, Sports Consultant from 

Wiltshire and Swindon Sport. 

The Young Ambassador Bronze Award training session was a huge success.  All those involved took 

part in four different workshops including Playground Games, planning, STEP principle and 

communication. The sessions were run by Sport Ambassadors from the three Chippenham 

Secondary Schools who were fantastic role models and really worked hard to make sure that all the 

children had fun and developed important skills. The second part of the training takes place on 

Wednesday 23rd January. 

 

Young Officials Course 

On Friday 5th October, nearly sixty children arrived at 

Hardenhuish School to take part in a Young Officials 

Course. This provides them with an opportunity to 

learn how to officiate in either football or netball. The 

course is run by 

the SSCos and supported by Pulse Academy.   

During the course, all those involved learn about the role and 

responsibilities of an official and look at the personal qualities 

effective leaders should have. They then work through the 

rules of the game, looking at how 

they can communicate using hand 

signals and a whistle before putting the theory in to practise during a 

practical session.  For most of the children, this is the first chance they have 

had to take on the role of an official and we are always so impressed at the 

level of confidence and understanding the children demonstrate.  For the 

netball officials, they went straight on to use their new skills to umpire at the 

1.5 netball festival which took place at Sheldon School that afternoon! 



 

 

 

1.5 Netball Festival 

On Friday 5th October we 

hosted our first 1.5 netball 

festival. It allowed all of the 

netball Young Officials who 

had spent the morning 

learning how to umpire, to 

practise their skills and it also 

enabled lots of children who 

never usually get the chance to play in a school team to compete in a 

friendly festival. This event was all about participation and giving 

everyone an opportunity to experience the thrill and enjoyment of 

playing in a team. All those who took part had a great afternoon.  Well 

done to the players, the umpires and of course all the staff who 

accompanied them! 

 

Multi-skills Festivals 

There have been two multi-skills festivals this 

term. The first of the year was held at 

Hardenhuish School and involved eighty 

pupils from three different schools. The 

children took part in a range of activities 

including New Age Kurling, bouldering and 

parachute activities. The event was supported 

by Year 12 students from Hardenhuish School 

who are completing their Community Sports Leaders Award.  

The second festival took part in The Dome and involved 

three different schools and Sport Ambassadors from 

Sheldon School who did a fantastic job encouraging the 

children and making sure they had a great time.  Children 

enjoyed a variety of activities which aimed to develop 

their agility, balance and coordination including, snakes 

and ladder, balloon tennis and many more. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Footy For Fun Festival 

For the first time, we offered a Footy For 

Fun Festival just for Year 2 pupils. This 

festival was all about skill development 

and mass participation. With over 140 

children involved, it gave the children a 

chance to have a go at a range of 

different activities, some focused on 

specific football skills, while others 

focused on the development of multi-

skills. There was plenty of time for the children to enjoy some mini-games too which always goes 

down well! The stations were run by Sport Ambassadors from Abbeyfield School and students from 

Pulse Academy.  All those who took part had a great time and the fedback from it was fantastic. 

Verity Anderson from Stanton St Quintin said ‘the Year 2 children thoroughly enjoyed the activities 

set and the Ambassadors running the drills made the sessions engaging and exciting for all the 

children involved’.  A huge thank you to Stanley Park for hosting and to all involved in making the 

festival happen. 

 

Level 2 School Games Football Festival. 

On a beautiful blue sky day, teams arrived to 

compete in the School Games Football Festival 

which took place at Stanley Park Sports Ground on 

Wednesday 14th November.  The event was 

supported by the students of Pulse Academy who 

referreed the matches. As ever, the matches were 

fiercely competitive but played in good spirit.  

Many of the compeitirs showed some fantastic skills during the games and some real determination. 

The categories include a Girls competition, Small Schools Competition and Large School competition.  

Final results saw Redland School win the Girls competition with Monkton Park Girls coming runners-

up.  Lacock rose as winners of the Small Schools Competition with Langley Fitzurse as runner-up and 

Derry Hill finished as Champions 

of the Large Schools 

Competition with St Peters 

coming in as runners-up.  Good 

luck to the teams who will now 

compete in the Level 3 

competition later in the year 

and a huge thank you to all 

those who supported this event. 

 



 

 

 

Fortius PE Conference 

On Friday 16th November, the annual Fortius PE Conference 

took place at the Four Pillars Conference Centre.  The 

conference is in its sixth year and is focussed specifically at 

primary school PE practitioners.  We were really excited to be 

asked to speak at the Conference as Key Note speakers where 

we were able to answer a range of questions from the floor, 

outlining what we offer as a Partnership. It was a brilliant 

opportunity for us to be able to share and celebrate the variety 

and breadth of events we offer throughout the year.  

 

New Age Kurling Festival 

On Friday 23rd November, we hosted our first New Age Kurling 

Festival. This was attended by nearly forty children. This festival 

was targeting children who do not often get the chance to take 

part in sports outside of school and who lack confidence in PE 

and school sport.  The 

children took part in four 

different activities which 

aimed to develop their Kurling 

skills and also experience a level of competition. The stations were 

managed by Sport Ambassadors from Hardenhuish School who 

made sure the children knew what to do but more importantly, have 

a great time. This event gave many of those involved the 

confidence to enter the School Games New Age Kurling Festival which takes place later in the year.  

Well done to all those who took part or supported this event – we hope you enjoyed it.  

Duathlon and Cycling Festival 

On what turned out to be a very busy day, the Duathlon and Cycling Festival 

also took part on Friday 23rd November but this time at Abbeyfield School 

during the afternoon. This is the first time we have offered this as an event and 

it went down a treat! Nearly sixty children from three different schools attended 

the event which was specifically for children from Reception and Year 1.  Sport 

Ambassadors from Abbeyfield School managed each activity and made sure 

the children enjoyed themselves.  The children rotated around five different 

activities including a 

duathlon, musical bikes, a 

slalom course and ‘What’s the time Mr Wolf’.  It 

gave them an opportunity to build up their 

confidence and develop their bike handling 

skills. Many thanks to Frogwell School and St 

Peters School for the loan of their bikes and 

helmets.  

 



 

 

PE and Sport Premium for Primary Schools - October Update 

(Please note a change in the reporting deadline for 2019) 

Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of 

physical education (PE), physical activity and sport you offer. 

Maintained schools, including those that convert to academies, MUST publish, on their website by 

31st July 2019, information about their use of the Primary PE and Sport Premium. 

  •   Schools must publish the amount of premium received 

  •   A full breakdown of how it has been spent (or will be spent) 

  •   The impact the school has seen on pupils' PE, physical activity, and sport participation and 

attainment 

  •   How the improvements will be sustainable in the future 

Schools are also required to publish the percentage of pupils within your year 6 cohort in the 2018 to 

2019 academic year who met the national curriculum requirement to: 

  •   Swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres 

  •   Use a range of strokes effectively 

  •   Perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations 

Attainment data for year 6 pupils should be provided from their most recent swimming lessons. This 

may be data from years 3, 4, 5 or 6, depending on the swimming programme at your school. 

Schools should also consider how their use of the premium is giving pupils the opportunity to develop 

a healthy, active lifestyle. 

The Primary PE and Sport Premium must be used to fund additional and sustainable improvements 

to the provision of PE and sport, for the benefit of primary-aged pupils, to encourage the development 

of healthy, active lifestyles. 

The Department for Education commissioned partners in the physical education and school sport 

sector to develop a template to create a national template which has been updated to include 

swimming data and any revised guidelines. Head teachers, Governors and Subject Leaders will be 

able to use this simple reporting mechanism to ensure they are compliant. 

Schools are required to publish details of how they spend this funding as well as on the 'Impact it has 

on pupils' PE and sport participation and attainment'. We recommend regularly updating the table 

and publishing it on your website as evidence of your ongoing review into how you are using the 

money to secure maximum, sustainable impact. To see an example of how to complete the table 

please click HERE to download a copy. 

There is a course being run by the Swim Association/Swim England at a cost of £275.  Once 

completed, teachers will be able to lead their own school swimming programme, plan and evaluate 

sessions in line with the national curriculum, and teach independently in a school swimming 

programme.   

Details and online registration are available here 

http://fortiuspe.co.uk/events/teacher-of-school-swimming-2/ 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/what-maintained-schools-must-publish-online#pe-and-sport-premium-for-primary-schools
http://www.afpe.org.uk/physical-education/wp-content/uploads/Exemplification-of-reporting-Template-for-PE-and-Sport-Funding-October-2017.pdf
http://fortiuspe.co.uk/events/teacher-of-school-swimming-2/


 

 

Swimming information – Primary Sport Premium and reporting 2018/19 

‘Raising attainment in primary school swimming’ 

You can use the funding to: 

• The premium can be used to fund the professional development and training that are available 

to schools to train staff to support high quality swimming and water safety lessons for their 

pupils. 

• The premium may also be used to provide additional top-up swimming lessons to pupils who 

have not been able to meet the national curriculum requirements for swimming and water 

safety after the delivery of core swimming and water safety lessons. At the end of key stage 2 

all pupils are expected to be able to swim confidently and know how to be safe in and around 

water. 

You should not use your funding to: 

• Teach the minimum requirements of the national curriculum – with the exception of top-up 

swimming lessons after pupils’ completion of core lessons (or, in the case of academies and 

free schools, to teach your existing PE curriculum) 

Department of Education statement (Clarification): 

‘We asked schools to report on their premium spending by April (Revised to July for 2019) – so we 

don’t capture all of the academic year. Our intention with the swimming reporting was to ask schools 

for information on how many of their current year 6 cohort can meet the National Curriculum (NC) 

requirements by the time we ask for the premium info to be uploaded on schools’ websites. This 

provides a snapshot of attainment at this point in time – but we recognise that swimming must be 

taught at either KS1 or KS2 and there may be schools who schedule swimming in the year 6 summer 

term for their pupils. If a child has met the NC requirements at some point during KS1/2 then they can 

be counted as having met the requirements in ‘the current yr6 cohort’ – i.e. the teaching doesn’t have 

to be delivered in year 6, or the child re-tested’ 

Online reporting: 

You must publish details of how you spend your PE and sport premium funding by the end of the 

summer term or by 31 July 2019 at the latest. This is different to last year’s reporting deadline. Online 

reporting must include the following swimming data: 

You are also required to publish the percentage of pupils within your year 6 cohort in the 2018 to 2019 

academic year who met the national curriculum requirement to: 

• swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres 

• use a range of strokes effectively 

• perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations 

Attainment data for year 6 pupils should be provided from their most recent swimming lessons. This 

may be data from years 3, 4, 5 or 6, depending on the swimming programme at your school. 

To help you plan, monitor and report on the impact of your spending, it’s recommended that you 

download a template to record and publish your activity. We have commissioned partners in the 

physical education and school sport sector to develop a template. The template can be accessed via 

http://www.wiltssport.org/get-informed/wasp-news/2220-psp-impact 

http://www.wiltssport.org/get-informed/wasp-news/2220-psp-impact


 

 

Christmas Cross-Country 2018 

Competitive Event 

On Friday 14th December, almost 90 children from six 

different schools took part in the competitive 

Christmas cross-country run. Conditions were perfect 

with bright blue skies, sunshine and crunchy frost 

covererd grass.  The runners were led around the 

course by Rohan Archer, a Year 13 pupil from 

Hardenhuish School whose younger brother was 

running in the event. It was a super fast race with all 

those taking part pushing themselves all the way to the 

finish line. Huge congratulations to all those who took 

part but particularly to Barney from Queens Cresscent 

for 

winning this years event. Final team scores saw 

Redland School finishing first with St Peters finishing a 

close second.  We really hope all those who took part 

enjoyed the event and will return next year to give it 

another go. 

Fun Run  

For the first time in the event’s history, we had to 

postpone the original date due to the weather 

conditions which was a real shame. It did mean that 

there were slightly fewer runners than we were originally expecting but one week on, we still had 

over 550 children taking part which was fantastic at such a busy time of the year. As schools arrived, 

they had the chance to enjoy some festive tunes before being treated to a visit from Father Christmas 

and joining him for some warm up routines.  Community Sports Leaders from Hardenhuih School 

supported the schools and made sure all involved were having a good time.  Year 7 pupils from 

Sheldon School were fantastic marshals around 

the course, encouraging the runners to keep 

going. It was fantastic to see so many children 

(and staff!), running together and obviously 

enjoying the experience.  As a reward to all the 

runners, they were all invited to Sheldon 6th Form 

Centre for a hot chocolate with marshmallows 

and the staff were even able to enjoy a mince pie 

too. Many thanks to our local sponsors, M & S 

Chippenham, Sainsburys and Tesco Metro, 

Pewsham who donated hot chocolate and mince 

pies. Their generosity made many people very happy! 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

     

 



 

 

Year at a Glance 

Term 3 

Date Time School Activity 

Friday 11th January  9.00am – 12.00pm Sheldon PLT Meeting 

Monday 14th January  1.15pm – 2.45pm Monkton Prk Showcase real PE Create Dev  

Friday 18th January  9.30am – 11.00pm Abbeyfield YR 3/4Multi Skills  

Wednesday 23rd January  9.30am – 12.30pm The Neeld Mid Wilts PE conference 

and Young Amb Training (part 2)  

Wednesday 23rd January  1.00pm  – 3pm Sheldon Level 2 Hockey Festival 

Monday 4th February  3.00pm – 8.30pm The Neeld Dance Festival 

Tuesday 5th February  3.00pm – 8.30pm The Neeld Dance Festival 

Monday 11th February 9.30am – 3.30pm Monkton Prk real gym Training Create Dev  

Term 4 

Date Time School Activity 

Monday 25th February  9.30am – 11.00pm Abbeyfield All Active Academy  

Friday 1st March 10.45am–12.30pm Hardenhuish Level 2 Gymnastics  

Friday 8th March  1.15pm – 3.30pm Hardenhuish  Level 2 High Five Netball  

Monday 11th March 9.30am – 11.00pm Abbeyfield YR 1/2 Multi Skills  

Friday 15th March 10.00am – 3.00pm Chip RC Level 2 Tag Rugby  

Friday 22nd March  10.30am– 2.00pm Hardenhuish Talent Team  

Friday 29th March 9.30am – 11.00pm Abbeyfield YR 1/2 Multi Skills 

Term 5 

Date Time School Activity 

Friday 26th April 9.00am – 12.00pm Hardenhuish PLT Meeting  

Friday 26th April 1.00pm – 3.00pm Devizes Level 2 Swimming  

Friday 3rd May 9.30am – 11.30am Abbeyfield All Active Academy  

Thursday 9th May 9.30am – 3.30pm Monkton 

Park 

real PE Create Dev  

Friday 10th May 10.45am–12.00pm Hardenhuish Multi Skills YR3/4  

Sunday 12th May 9.30am – 1.00pm Sheldon  May Mile SP 

Friday 17th May 10.00am – 3.00pm Chip CC Level 2 Kwik Cricket Festival  

Tuesday 21st May Tbc Devizes YR 3/4 Tennis  

Term 6 

Date Time School Activity 

Monday 3rd June 9.30am – 11.00pm Sheldon Level 2 Orienteering  

Friday 7th June AM 10.00am–12.00pm Sheldon Summer Young Officials  

Friday 7th June PM 12.30pm – 2.30pm Sheldon Level 2 Tri Golf Festival 

Monday 10th June  8.45am – 2.30pm Bath Uni All Active Academy  

Monday 10th June  8.45am – 2.30pm Bath Uni Talent Team  

Tuesday 18th June All day Stanley Park Chippenham Games 

Wednesday 19th June All day Stanley Park Chippenham Games  

Monday 24th June 11.30am – 5.00pm Bath Uni Level 2 Quad Kids  

Monday 1st July Am only Hardenhuish Para Games 

Sunday 7th July Morning Sheldon Faf Athletics  

Wednesday 10th July All day Marlborough Marlborough Games 

 
 



 

 

 
 
School Games L3 Calendar 2018 / 2019                 IMPORTANT DATES (provisional) SGO Paul 
Wickens 
 

Date  Event  Venue Notes 

November 14th or 28th Panathlon Marlborough College Inclusive event  

January 15th or 16th  Football  Stanley Park, 
Chippenham 

Year 5 / 6 

March 22nd  Winter Games: 
New Age Kurling 
Hockey 

Dauntseys  
Ks 2-4 
Year 5 / 6 

March 27th or April 1st Gymnastics  West Wilts School of Gym Year 3/ 4 

w/c April 29th  Netball  Devizes Year 5 /6 

July 10th  Summer Games  
Orienteering 
Quad Kids 
Swimming 
Tennis 
Tri Golf 

Marlborough Year 4/5 
Year 5/6 
Year 5/6 
Year 3/4 
Year 4/5 
Year 4/5 

 
 

 

Booking Information 

To reserve your place for ANY event please contact 
Jessica Pierce - jep@abbeyfield.wilts.sch.uk you will receive 
confirmation to confirm event/festival information. 

 

 Key  

Red = new festivals 

Blue = changes to Level 2 
School Games section 

Eligibly 

Parkour Training 
 
Following positive feedback re the parkour workshop at the conference, there will be a full course 
available on 14th Feb at Anne Edwards Primary (South Cerney). 
 
This is delivered by Parkour UK - I'm simply circulating details. It's a great opportunity to explore a 
different activity to add to your PE programme! 
 
Further details and online booking are here: 
 
https://parkour.uk/event/atpk14022019/ 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jep@abbeyfield.wilts.sch.uk
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School Term and Holiday Dates 2018/2019 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 
USEFUL CONTACTS 

PLTs 

School Contact Email Address Telephone 

ByBrook Valley Chloe Rhodes 
Emma (Admin) 

chloe.rhodes@bybrookvalley.wilts.sch.uk 
admin@bybrookvalley.wilts.sch.uk 

01249 783006 
/ 783419 

Charter Anna Higby ahigby@charter.wilts.sch.uk 
 

01249 447223 

Derry Hill Josh West 
Admin 

j.west@derryhill.wilts.sch.uk      
admin derryhill.wilts.sch.uk  

01249 812139 

Frogwell Carol Snowden 
Admin 

carol.snowden@frogwell.wilts.sch.uk   
Admin@frogwell.wilts.sch.uk                                             

01249 652815 

Ivy Lane Amy Readman a.readman@ivylane.wilts.sch.uk 
                                             

01249 652556 

Kings Lodge Sarah Gale 
Kate Dunmow 

SarahGale@kingslodge.wilts.sch.uk   
katedunmow@kingslodge.wilts.sch.uk 

01249 444405 

Langley Fitzurse Liz Howe 
Richard Hearn 

Admin@langleyfitzurse.wilts.sch.uk 
head@langleyfitzurse.wilts.sch.uk 

01249 750295 

Kington St 
Michael 

Tracy Brennan 
PLT TBC 

admin@ksm.Wilts.Sch.UK 
 

01249 750454   

Lacock Richard Hearn 
(Admin) 
Jack Watts 

richardhearn@lacockprimary.org 

admin@lacock.wilts.sch.uk 
watts-k3@sky.com 

01249 730271 

Monkton Park Jan Douglas jan@monktonpark.wilts.sch.uk  01249 652395 

Queens Crescent  Sarah Barker 
Carol Bobby 

Dance@queenscrescent.wilts.sch.uk 

CAB@queenscrescent.wilts.sch.uk    
01249 460190 

Redland Natalie Hull natalie_hull72@hotmail.co.uk 
 

01249 651623 

St Marys Lucy Smith LSmith@st-marys-pri.wilts.sch.uk 
 

01249 653469 

St Nicholas Michael Pearce michaelpearce@st-nicholas.wilts.sch.uk 
 

01249 447033 

St Nicholas 
Bromham 

Claire Kitts mrskitts@st-nicholasvc.wilts.sch.uk 01249 
812139 

St Pauls Sian Evans s.evans@st-pauls.wilts.sch.uk 
 

01249 653041 

St Peters Vicki Anson vianson@st-peters.wilts.sch.uk 
 

01249 653537 

Station St 
Quinton 

Karen admin@stanton-st-quintin.wilts.sch.uk 

karen@stanton-st-quintin.wilts.sch.uk 

01666 837602  
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SSCo contacts: 

Selina Porter – Sheldon School –sporter@sheldonschool.co.uk  

Jessica Pierce – Abbeyfield School – jep@abbeyfield.wilts.sch.uk 

Helen Colquhoun – Hardenhuish School – hfc@hardenhuish.wilts.sch.uk 

External Links/Contacts: 

Aero Badminton – Geoff Mascall - mascall188@btinternet.com 07703203898 

Area Youth Sports Trust - Chris Caws – chris.caws@youthsporttrust.org 

Balanceability – Brittany Bolton Brittany@balanceability.com  www.balanceabilty.com 01242504525 

Chippenham Cricket – Pete Sykes –p.sykes@wiltshirecricket.co.uk 

Chippenham Golf – Nick Horrocks - nick.horrocks@foremostgolf.com 

Create Development – Sarah Moon - sm@createdevelopment.co.uk 

Diddidance - caroline.steele@diddidance.com or call 07747866705 

Gemini Outdoor Adventure - Steve Ellis – steve@geminioutdoor.com– 07752567959 

Gymnastics – Jane Davies – janethetrainer@hotmail.co.uk 

Innov8 Sports Coaching - Terry Bathe Terry.innov8sportzcic@gmail.com  07837 535 499 

In 2 Sport – coaching – in2sport@live.com 

Naomi Battley Dance – naomi.battley@gmail.com 07966778350 

Orienteering - Ken Stimson –ken@btinternet.com 

PH Sports Coaching – Pete Hickerton Pete@phsports.co.uk 

Phoenix Sports – Iain Walker – phoenixsportinggoods.com 

School Games Organiser – Paul Wickens –PWickens@devizes.wilts.sch.uk 07910271588 

Sports Coach – Paul Harvey –p.harvey@chippenham.gov.uk 

Sports Development Officer, Wiltshire Council - Matt Pearson - matthew.pearson@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Sports Kit /embroidery/equipment - Steve Richardson –info@sporting-gift.com 

Squash – Dax Mellor - dax@topsquash.co.uk 

Stanley Park Manager – Pete Hussey –p.hussey@chippenham.gov.uk  

Sole Cycling – Marc Malloy – marc@solecycling.co.uk 07894 144595 www.solecycling.co.uk 

Sunflowers Yoga – Viv Morley sunflowersyoga@gmail.com 07792 161149    

Up & Under Sports Coaching – enquiries@upandundersports.co.uk  07896814270 

WASP – Rik Grover rik@wiltsport.org 
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Notes 


